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St. James Church Southam
Within Coventry Diocese we believe our primary purpose as part of the Christian Community is: Worshipping God, Making new Disciples and Transforming Communities
Church Bulletin
13th January 2019
A warm welcome to you all. If you are new, or just visiting 
and would like to know more about us, please do introduce yourselves
8am Holy Communion
10.00am Morning Worship with children’s group
6.30pm Evening Worship
Luke 3:15-17,21-22; Isaiah 43:1-7; Psalm 29.
Thursday 17th January     10.00am Holy Communion

Special Prayer (Collect)

Heavenly Father, at the Jordan you revealed Jesus as your Son: may we recognize him as our Lord and know ourselves to be your beloved children;
through Jesus Christ our Saviour.  Amen.
Services at St James Church
Thursday 10.00am Holy Communion weekly

Sunday 8.00am Holy Communion on 2nd and 4th Sundays

Sunday 10.00am Morning Worship on the 2nd 4th and 5th Sundays

with the whole church family coming together for worship and Holy Communion on 1st and 3rd Sundays 
Sunday 6.30pm Evening Worship on 2nd and 4th Sundays
Dates for your Diary
Every Friday Morning
9.30am – 10.30am
Prayer Meeting in church


Tuesday
22nd January
2pm PCC Meeting in church office
[image: image3.png]


‘CROSS OF NAILS’   Friday noon prayers and coffee
Coffee served from 10.30am - 12noon.
Contacts are Chris Cooke or Jan Ford 01926 813373
Jolly J’s Monday 10.00am – 11.30am in church (excl. Bank Holiday)
	Weekday Homegroups in Southam

	Monday Evening
	Juliet Houghton
	(01926 812104)

	Tuesday Evening
	Pat and Stephen Adams
	(01926 813753)

	Wednesday Evening
	Jill Parker
	(01926 811254)

	Thursday Afternoon
	Averil Brown
	(01926 817138)



Gift Aid
If you are a taxpayer and putting cash in the collection it would be appreciated if you would put the money in a yellow gift aid envelope

so that the church can claim back 25p in every pound from the taxman.

Many thanks. Ruth Tresidder, Treasurer and Gift Aid Secretary
St James Church Electoral Roll

The Electoral Roll is a list of the names and addresses of every person who can vote at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting.

The Roll is now about to be completely renewed. Whether or not your name was on the 2018 Roll and you wish your name to be entered on the new 2019 Roll you will all need to complete an application form which will be provided shortly. 

Who can be on the Electoral Roll.

*You should be baptised, and at least 16 years old. You should either live in the parish or have worshipped at the church regularly for at least six months.

*You should be a lay person (not ordained). You should be a member of the Church of England, or of certain other churches.

These other churches are:

~any church which is ‘in communion’ with the Church of England. That means other churches belonging to the Anglican Communion, and certain foreign churches.

~any church which believes in the Holy Trinity, provided you are prepared to declare that you are a member of the Church of England as well as belonging to that church.

*You can be on the Electoral Roll of more than one parish (for example, if you live in one parish, but worship in another). But if you are a member of more than one parish, you should choose which parish you want to vote in , because you can only vote in one.

Margo Grant, Electoral Roll Officer. 

Children’s Society Boxes 2018

The amount collected by boxholders during 2018 was £1391.51. 

Thank you to you all. 

A collection at the Christingle service of £57.47 was added to the box collection. 

If anyone would like a box for this year, please contact me on 813456.  Thank you again.  Derrick Evans.

Thought for the month of January from Stephen Adams Churchwarden
Christmas has passed, soon all the lights will be taken down and put away until next November, summer holiday ads will be appearing on our TVs and Easter Eggs will be filling the confectionary sections in the supermarkets!  We may think it’s too soon to begin celebrating Easter but Christmas and Easter are inextricably linked.
At Christmas we celebrate God coming into our world and beginning to experience all of life just as we know it, and at Easter we are reminded that God came into our world with a purpose.  A first century observer said
“For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only son that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.”
Whilst the events of the birth of Jesus and his death on a Roman cross were separated in history by about 33 years our celebrations nowadays are separated just by months.  Births usually are a time for celebration and spreading good news but why celebrate an extremely cruel and excruciatingly painful death, in a form of punishment reserved by the Romans for their worst criminals?
The reason for celebration is because although Jesus died an awful death, that wasn’t the end. He rose from the dead.  We can believe this seemingly unbelievable event because of the wealth of evidence.  There were at the time hundreds of eyewitnesses who saw Jesus very much alive over a period of weeks following his death.  There is the evidence of history – the growth of the church amid supernatural signs and wonders, the willingness of his once frightened followers to boldly, courageously and persistently travel the world and for many of them to die for their faith.  In our world today many still are prepared to take incredible risks, sacrifice their own freedom and even their lives to follow the Jesus they know and love.  And today supernatural signs and miracles still take place in the name of Jesus.
Over the centuries and in our time too, many men and women have started out as sceptical about the resurrection of Jesus but as they have honestly examined the evidence, the science and the experience, they have come to the conclusion that they too can believe in Jesus and have eternal life.  God continues to love each and every one of us.  As we begin 2019 and go on into this coming year we all have every opportunity to think about Jesus and consider.  Here are some starter questions:  Why do we still celebrate Christmas and Easter 2000 years after the events?  Why do sane and intelligent people still believe in and worship God in 2019?  And could it be that Jesus could really make a difference in your life too?
How Long O Lord ? 

Suffering : 

It can be painful, raw, exhausting. 

It can take us to the edge and test faith. 

It can cause us to cry How Long Oh Lord….

In different ways suffering impacts us all. We all experience suffering to some degree at some point in life. We all will know someone who faces real challenges.

Over the next few weeks our Wednesday evening homegroup will be addressing this topical issue head on.  

What should we think in the face of suffering? How can we comfort one another? What message do we have for our suffering world? How can we know joy in the midst of pain?

Each session will use a mixture of audio teaching and testimony, bible study and discussion.

The dates and sessions are outlined below. 

January 23rd - Introduction and overview

February 6th -  Disability

February 20th - Mental health

If you would like to join us please contact Jill Parker or Margo Grant for further details and to book your place.
	

	

	New Year News from Carriers of Hope



	Happy New Year everyone! 

Recovery is now complete and with the distance of 10 days since the second of our two BIG Christmas events it's time to tell you how your support blessed so many families this year. 

Our target was to produce 300 Christmas-dinners-in-a-Bag and we did it!!  And more!!
Birmingham, Quakers gave us additional bags and items which we used to supplement our bags, for larger families, and for people who heard about what we were doing at the last minute and just came on the off-chance.  
Everyone went away with bags ....and all the bags went to grateful families.150 families were doubly blessed this year as the Holy Ghost Zone Church arrived on our give-away day with 150 turkeys and vegetable hampers..

At the second event - the presents' give away, 217 families came and collected over 820 presents. A special thank you to everyone who worked really hard to make it successful:- to all of you who contributed gifts, to Carriers' staff, trustees and volunteers (especially the Elves who worked all year round to get us ready!!); to the Vineyard/Hope Springs/St Elizabeth’s Singers and musicians; to the Santas; to BBC CWR for their interest on the day and to our lovely families .
It's been massive.....and great fun. Thank you so much for all your support.    Here's to 2019!
Lots of love




  Sue Sampson   Carriers of Hope, Coventry
Prayer Changes Things!
As a Church, we continue to pray for our community because God’s desire 
is always to bless people. So each week we pray for God’s blessing on the people of Southam, street by street.[image: image4.jpg]



What should we pray?
Pray BLESSINGS on your community, 
BODY – health, protection, strength 
LABOUR– work, reward, security 
EMOTIONS – joy, peace, hope 
SOCIAL – love, marriage, family, friends 
SPIRIT – salvation, faith, grace
This week we pray especially for those who live or work in:-
Market Hill, Park Lane, St James Church, Little Park, 

Park Fields, Horsewell.
Upcoming Services at St James



Sunday 20th Jan.
10.00am
Holy Communion with children’s group

Thursday 24th Jan.
10.00am
Holy Communion




Sunday 27th Jan.
  8.00am
Holy Communion




10.00am
Morning Worship with children’s group





6.30pm
Evening Worship

Thursday 31st Jan.
10.00am
Holy Communion

Revd. Vikki Bisiker (Priest in Charge)
 07983 402614         
email: vicarpad@gmail.com 
For all enquiries please contact the Church Office or Churchwardens
St James Church Office 
74D Coventry Street, 
Southam, 
CV47 0EA   
 01926 812413
Opening Hours: Monday - Friday 9.00am - 1.00pm (excl. Bank Holiday)
e-mail:  southamchurch@yahoo.com  
website: www.stjames-southam.co.uk
Churchwardens: Stephen Adams (01926 813753)  
                       Barry Parker (01926 811254)
PLEASE NOTE -

For safety’s sake in our large church building, parents are asked to always keep a watchful eye on
their children. St James’ “children’s corner” may be used with supervision, by pre-school children.










